[image: image1]
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Principal:  Mrs. Charlene Robinson

Vice Principal: Mr. Ralph Williston
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Important Dates

Jan. 7 - Students return to class

Jan. 8 – Skating Kindergarten
Jan. 9 – Mme Rousselle’s Class

Canoeing at MVHS POOL

Jan. 10 – Mme Hitchman’s Class Canoeing at MVHS POOL

Jan. 13 – Mme Richardson’s Class Canoeing at MVHS POOL

Jan. 15 – Skating Grade 5

Jan. 22 – Skating Grade 1

Jan. 29 – Skating Grade 4
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Grade 5 classes:
The grade 5 classes will be going canoeing at the MVHS pool as part of the Grade 5 P.E. curriculum. Please make sure your child has a towel and bathing suit, along with any extra clothes they may require. We will be leaving the school at 8:30 am and returning at 12:00pm. 

The class schedule is as follows:

Mme Rousselle- Thursday, January 9th 

Mme Hitchman- Friday, January 10th 

Mme Richardson-Monday, January 13th
MAD Award Winners
 Mme Rousselle’ grade 5 class won for the 3-5 wing
Mrs. Potts grade 2 class won for the K-3FI wing

This award goes to a class that is “Making A Difference” here at Saint Andrews

Sports
The Boys’ & Girls Basketball  League for Gr. 4 & 5 has begun. Schedules will be finalized shortly.  Please check the website for updates
Student Safety

Adults are asked to use the Frost Street entrance for dropping off children by car in the morning and for pick up after school. At all times EXTREME CAUTION must be used in this area and it is designed for DROP OFF only in the morning. Vehicles are not permitted to park in this area. Vehicles that linger in this area are causing congestion on Frost Street. 

 Individuals that wish to remain with their child in the morning must park in the St. Andrew’s Street parking lot.

 The following entrances are to be used at St. Andrews: 

· Bus students – St. Andrews Street/Chatham Ave.

· Drop-off or Pick up – Frost Street

· Walkers – St. Andrews Street

  
I CARE RULES

The students at Saint Andrew’s have been busy learning about and practicing the I CARE RULES.  The I CARE RULES help keep our school a safe and happy place.  The I CARE RULES are:

1) We listen to each other

2) Hands are for helping, not hurting

3) We use I-CARE language

4) We care about each other’s feelings

5) We are responsible for what we say and do

Perfect Attendance:
159 students had perfect attendance for the Month of December.  58% of our student population. 

Well Done Students!
Student of the Week
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Dec. 6th – William Colbourne
Dec. 13th –  Sarah Morris
Dec. 20th – Kieran MacPherson
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Star of the Week
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Dec. 6th – Allie Richard
Dec 13th-Bianca McIntyre-Breau
Dec 20th – Locklin MacDonald
MANGO Mania Week #1

Healthy Snacks

This month the focus for the Mango Mania Blitz is on Healthy Snacks. Keep looking for our weekly posts about these “mini meals” that are very important to children and their ability to play and learn. Snacks are important to both children and adults and we will provide some snack ideas as well as some advice on how to make snacks appealing to your children. The attached document will help introduce the topic and get you started with some ideas. January 27th -31st will be Mango Mania challenge week so children will be encouraged to bring healthy snacks to school.

Cafeteria Schedule

       Jan. 7-10
       - Week 2 
       Jan 13-17            - Week 1

       Jan 20-24            - Week 2

       Jan 27-31            - Week 1                  

School Announcements
Saint Andrews now has School Connect “Synrevoice” messaging system.  We will periodically be sending out voice mails.  On the days we send them they are scheduled to go out at 3:00pm.  It will continue to call until the message is received, or it will leave the message on your machine.
